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        THE LIGHTHOUSE
Newsletter for June 2017
 You are my lamp, O LORD; the LORD turns my darkness into light. 2 Samuel 22:29
Message from Our Pastor

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,

As I am writing this newsletter article I have just come back from the 2017 Northern Great Lakes Synod Assembly, which is always an exciting time to learn what’s happening not only in the synod but also in the ELCA and around the world. It’s also a great time to connect with members of other congregation in the Northern Great Lakes Synod. 

This year was different of course, because we elected a new Bishop which always seems to have an air of excitement that is filled with a little tension, emotion and of course excitement. I have been to synod assemblies during Bishop elections, but this one was different because we have begun saying farewell to Bishop Thomas Skrenes, who has served as our Bishop for 18 years, I will admit it was an emotional time for those in attendance and for me. Bishop Skrenes was the first person I talked to from the synod when I found out I was being called to serve in the UP. I will never forget sitting in class at Seminary anxiously waiting for a Bishop to call welcoming me to a synod, I had three area codes written on a sticky note on my cell phone, so when the call came through I knew before I answered where God was calling me to go serve. I was overjoyed when 906 popped up! So, Bishop Skrenes will always have a special place in my heart when it comes to my journey in ministry.

But I am also pleased and excited to announce our new Bishop-elect Katherine Finegan, who is a very familiar face to our synod, because she has been the Assistant to the Bishop for the last 5 years. Katherine brings a wealth of experience and knowledge to the office. I am very excited to be working with her in the next 6 years ahead. I also want to invite you to join me on October 21, 2017 for Bishop-Elect Katherine Installation which will be held at St. Peter’s Cathedral in Marquette, with ELCA Bishop Elizabeth Eaton presiding. If you have never been to an installation of a Bishop before I encourage you to join me. It is a very moving and spirit-filled experience.

The theme of this year’s assembly was “Called”. It is through the waters of baptism we are called to do God’s work, so here is a question for you, how do you feel called? I think it’s a good question to ponder as we move into the summer months, and so many opportunities to love our neighbor come up. And while you’re pondering how you are called, invite your neighbor to join you in church this summer!

I have one last announcement, if you are interested in my “Walk with Pastor” this summer, joining me for a little stroll around the neighborhood, please let me know, you can call, stop in my office on Tuesdays or Thursday’s or e-mail me! I am willing to walk with you individually or in a group or both and enjoying good conversation and fellowship!

May June be filled with peace and blessings,

Yours in Christ,

Pastor David

Newsletter
The Newsletter was adopted by Jackie Dell
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In loving memory of her husband

Donald Dell
   Noisy Offering

The noisy offering for June 4th will go to Fortune Lake 
  Confirmation
Two of our youth will be confirmed on June 4th.  Come welcome them into the church.  Congratulations to Ellie Tielbar and Matthew Valletta!
Vacation Bible School
Vacation Bible School will be held at Zion in August.  We’ll be looking for volunteers if you’re interested contact Pastor Dave.  

Summer Vacation
There will be no Sunday School or Zion Women’s meetings until the fall.
Adult Bible Study     
Bible Study at Trinity will be Tuesdays at 6 pm.  Zion Bible Study will start on June 7th at 7 pm with the book “Fierce: Women of the Bible and Their Stories of Violence, Mercy, Bravery, Wisdom, Sex, and Salvation” by Alice Connor
Mid-Summer Pole Raising
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Trinity will be having their 
annual Mid-summer Pole
Raising on June 18th.  Tying 
leaves will start at 2:00 pm 
followed by the pole raising.  

The Pot luck luncheon will 

start at 4:00 p.m.  
Everyone is welcome!
Congratulations to our Graduates
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Congratulations to Callie Kammers, David LaVake, Michael Lennington, and Taylor St. Onge on their achievement!
Birthdays in June

Michael Lennington
5


Carol Richel
5

Kennedy Music
6

Jeff Gamble 
8

Eunice Therrian 
9
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Audrey Stenson
10

Gayle Lamoreaux
13

Zachery Bigger
14

Sheridan Bigger 
19

Nick Schlehuber
21

Abby LaLonde
22

Mark Elmblad
27

David LaVake
30

Samantha LaVake
30
June Wedding Anniversaries

John & Jane Chambers
6

Mike & Jodi Gustafson
12

Paul & Tammy Shepard
19

Ivan & Karen Schlehuber
20

Gary & Monica Sorenson
27

June Baptismal Anniversaries

Ryan Marshall
1
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Ben Idalski
11

Bill Harju
13

Joel Dodds
18

Cara St. Andrew
20

Ben Doran 
20

Ethan Shepard
22

Karen Schlehuber
23

Jim Campbell
25
Prayer List
(If you would like someone added to the prayer list, please call or email the church)
Mary Belonga, Dave & Lois Movalson, LaTaunya Paquin, Barb Lehto, Bev Kammers, Joe Chalmers, Nadine Dandona, Patty Thibault, Karen Fowler, Delores Marshall, Bill & Sandy Tielbar, Walter & Jane Puccio, Linda Wilkins, Bill Anderson, Karen Kammers Sparks, Joel Morabito, Rick Brown, Eric Rose, Jackie Kallstrom, Ingrid Thompson, Russell Winberg, Tom & Taffy Coffey, Charlie Doud, Bishop Skrenes, Richard Galor, Sarah Marolf, Eunice Therrian, Wes Pechta, Lou Hitts, Jack Dyer, Fred Dandona, Rick Weiss, Toni Leny, Suzie Nestberg, Judy Ryerse, Betty Kaminsky, Mandy Jones, Pastor Matt Lamb, Carol Watson, Sandy Feleppa, Bea Zak,  Aiden, Owen, Bernie, Judy Schlehuber Bridges and the families and friends of Marilyn Yeager and William Alatalo
Trinity Worship Families
June 4

Movalson Family
June 11

Baron Family
June 18

Chalmers Family
June 25
Rose Family
Zion Funeral Committee April-June

Team Leader:  Lana Lennington (643-6576)

Co-leader: Lorraine Graham (643-8419)

Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters
June 4

Confirmation Youth

June 11

Andrea Insley & Tina Schlehuber
June 18

Sandy & Fred Feleppa

June 25
Judy Ryerse & Marialana Nygard

Lectors
June 4

Cathie Tielbar
June 11

Fred Feleppa
June 18

Lorraine Graham
June 25
Rita LaVake
Acolytes
June 4

Confirmation Youth
Communion Assistants
June 4

Karen Schlehuber
June 11

Mary Christiansen
June 18

Steve Christiansen
Altar:  Cathie Tielbar
Money Counters:  Carol Elmblad & Martha Sjogren
The Usher duties are:

1. Arrive 30 minutes before church

2. Pass out bulletins and welcome guests

3. Help with the offering and communion

4. Record attendance 

We will be providing the Long Term Care Service on June 18th.  Please help out if you can.
Council Meetings
Trinity Council Meeting, June 20th - 6 pm

Zion Council Meeting, June 21st - 6:30 pm    
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Zion’s Council Members

President:
Steve Christiansen
298-1051

Vice-President
Karen Schlehuber
643-0311


Co-Treasurers:  
Dawn Akers
643-7552

Co-Treasurers:  
Lana Lennington
643-6576
Secretary:
Lorraine Graham
643-8419


Mary Christiansen
235-6123


Robert Marshall
643-8936                           



   Dena Barker
430-1460

Paul Shepard
984-2069


Trinity’s Council Members
President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570
Vice-President   Sharon Chalmers
292-5440
Secretary: 
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581
Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Tom Gustafson
292-5460

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Lois Movalson
         292-5581
	Treasurer's Report for Zion

	January 1, 2017 through May 13, 2017

	
	
	
	

	Income:
	
	
	

	
	Amazon Smile Foundation
	6.38
	

	
	Building
	$ 20.00
	

	
	Church Use Income
	$ 100.00
	

	
	General
	$ 20,003.21
	

	
	Fund Raising - Soup Luncheon
	$ 1,518.90
	

	
	Trinity Share
	$ 5,656.18
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$ 27,304.67

	
	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	

	
	Administration
	$ 1,029.90
	

	
	Benevolence
	$ 626.12
	

	
	Church Maintenance
	$ 4,957.34
	

	
	Education
	$ 344.90
	

	
	Parsonage Maintenance
	$ 1,375.06
	

	
	Pastoral
	$ 17,787.83
	

	
	Worship
	$ 1,417.37
	

	
	--To Building Fund
	$ 0.00
	

	
	
	
	$ 27,538.52

	
	
	
	-233.85

	***********************************************************

	Thrivent Financial Investment Fund
	
	$   288.07 

	General fund balance:
	
	$   823.34 

	Kitchen/Building Fund balance
	
	$1,406.11 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	General fund owes building fund:
	
	$     20.00 

	General fund owes Mission Endowment fund:
	$7,995.00 


Zion Lutheran Council Meeting 

May 17, 2017
Council Members Present:   Stevan, Mary, Dena, Robert, Karen, Lorraine, Dawn and Pastor David
Steve called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Pastor Dave opened with devotions.
1.  Pastor's Report:


A.  The month has gone pretty well with good 
attendance.

B.  Pastor will again be making the Memorial Day 
speech 
at the court house.

C.  There will be a service for Jean Nitz at the church 
on May 28th .

D.  The church will be used for a graduation party. 

E.  Pastor will provide a committal service for 
Virginia Hopper on June 16th at Lakeside Cemetery.

F.  There will be a wedding at the church on June 17th 
for Stacey Bowman and Josh Oja.

G.  Pastor will be gone the end of June and Mike 
Herman will act as Pulpit Supply.

H.  Pastor is organizing his “Walk with Pastor”. 


I.  Pega & John Kennedy said they would sponsor 
putting a new porch and deck on the Parsonage
.  
They will be 
given the estimate for the gutters.
2.  Treasurer's Report:


Treasurer's report was discussed and approved.

3.  Secretary's Report:


Secretary's Report was discussed and approved with a 
few corrections.
4.  Old Business:


A.  Pastor is waiting on schematics for the elevator. 

B.  Robert reported the gutters on the church couldn’t 
be completed as they didn’t have ladders that went 
high enough.  It will be completed soon.
5.  New Business: 

A. The next meeting will be on June 21st.  We will not have a meeting in July.
B. Steve reported that Jerry has someone who will take the old dishwasher.  All agreed it would be good for someone to get use of it and to get it out of the back room
C. There was discussion on the lights downstairs overheating.  Robert looked into replacements.  It was decided that the best option was to replace the florescent lights with LED lights which would be safer and save money.  Karen said she would talk with the Zion Women after church to see if they would be willing to help with the costs.

D. There was discussion on getting a new First Aid Kit as the old one is pretty gross.  Dawn said she would look into it.
E. Dawn suggested forwarding the ELCA Newsletter to the Council.

Meeting was adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 7:25 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Lorraine Graham

Trinity Council Meeting Minutes
May 16, 2017

Present: Pastor Dave, Jerri Rose, Pega and John Kennedy, and Tracy Movalson

Pastor led the meeting with a reading from. Matthew 7, Verses 7-11 “The Giver”.
Pastors Report: Confirmation is first Sunday of June, Pastor giving Memorial Day speech, going to Synod Assembly, and a couple of trips to Iowa…June for National Guard Reunion and help with parents moving and another trip in August.

Secretary’s Report was read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report was read and approved.

Financial Secretary’s Report not available

Old Business:

Midsummer Pole… Tracy to invite Sharkey’s family for memorial to Sharkey.

Midsummer Pole…Kennedy’s will check into getting a mall and engraving. 

Midsummer Pole…run ad for two weeks in newspaper. 

Benevolence…discussion on sending scholarship money to Wartburg Seminary and NGLS Seminary. Discussed new deck for parsonage.

 New Business:

Amanda Movalson asked to use pavilion for HS Graduation party Jul 2, 2017. All approved.

Tracy has a tree sprig of pine as memorial to Sharkey Movalson and wants to plant it in Church yard. All approved.

Marilyn Yeager, as summer resident, passed away and the church will send flowers to funeral.

Meeting adjourned at 7:07 PM Respectfully Submitted by Tracy Movalson, Secretary

Contact Information
Pastor David Tielbar may be reached at 906-984-2051 or at david.tielbar6@gmail.com.  In an emergency, you can reach the Pastor’s cell phone at (563) 880-4512

Church telephone: 906-643-7870  -  Answering machine

The secretary will usually be in the office on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 9 – 12
To email the church is:  ziontrinity950@yahoo.com
The website is at http://zionstignace.com/home.html
Find us on facebook at 
· " 

www.facebook.com/zionstignace  

Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church and Trinity Lutheran Church are congregations of the Northern Great Lakes Synod and the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.
Trinity’s Sunday Service is at 9 a.m.
Zion’s Sunday Service is at 11 a.m.

HOPE Chest 
The new summer HOPE Chest hours are:



Fri - Mon: Closed

Tues - Thurs: 10 am – 4 pm 

Volunteers are needed!  Please consider giving of your time and talent to our mission.  Our volunteers are vital to the success of the HOPE Chest.  There is a wide range of volunteer positions available.

Dates to Remember in June
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Flag Day - June 14th
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Antiques on the Bay – June 16th - 17th  
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                  Happy Father’s Day! - June 18th 
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June 23rd - Down Memory Lane Parade

June 22nd - 24th - St. Ignace Car Show
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